
From: Rick Edwards <redwards@thirdsectorcap.org>
To: Thirdsec Tony Keckkeck@scdhhs.gov
CC: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

thsectim thsecTimPennelltpennell@thirdsectorcap.org
Date: 8/13/2013 7:03:23 AM

Subject: Monday meeting

Good morning, Tony . I am back in Boston and want to thank you for meeting Tim and me . I hope 
our brainstorming shed light on how PFS is evolving and some of the lessons learned. 
 

I look forward to talking again and 
 
when you come to Boston, please visit Third Sector! 
 

Regards. Rick
 

Rick Edwards
 
Partner
 
Third Sector Capital Partners
 
203 856 0850
 
www.Thirdsectorcap.org
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